## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 29,1983

Present: Leslie B. MacNeil, chairman, John J. Jones, Katherine Ring. Selectmen met at 7:30 signed checks as well as letters.

Questions were raised on the building permits which were applied for. Selectmen will check out zoning regulations and speak to J. Dennison to see if permits are eligible.

Reading of last weeks' minutes was waived.

There will be no charge for the filling of a pool.

Town Clock specialists will be called to see if it is possible to have a timer put on the clock to limit the hours it will strike. A cost for same will be checked. There has been a written complainted from a guest at the Inn being kept awake due to the striking of the clock.

Real Keene Gas Co. in for building permit. Business is no longer in the building and they now wish to have an apartment added to gazage. When original permit was issued, selectmen were told that if the business did not go, the building would be used for a two car garage. Two dwellings can not be on the same property, but since there were other questions to be cleared up the selectmen held the building permit to research the regulations.

George Carlson was in today going over the figures for the final cost of the sewer project. Additional bonding for the close out was looked into today. Lloyd Henderson, Town Counsel called Farmers' Home as well as Municipal Bond Bank for information. Length of time and interest were questions raised. J. Jones would rather see a loan paid in a short time, Les MacNeil and K. Ring voted for an additional amount added to the present bond from Farmers Home or the Bond Bank (whichever will give the best interest) and to be paid within the next twenty six years, this would extend the loanswhile trying to keep the taxes as low as possible.

John Jones to get figures on oil to Municipal Service. Will also check to see if Rymes will continue with cost plus .04¢.

Mr. McKinney will be called and check into land question at college. Also check the cost involved to a Town for having someone go out to check out CUTs in Town.

Complaint as to parking on sidewalks in town.

George Cole, road agent to be asked about the culvert on the property on Gregg Lake Rd. which Mr. Albrecht agreed to pay some of the cost of moving same.

George to be asked if he knows who gave permission to put in culvert across Smith Rd.

Selectmen to follow up on complaint of building going on after BOA denial. left 10:45

ems